
GO Expansion Construction Notice 

 

 

Information as of: November 28, 2023  

Removal of Utility Aerial Attachments 
in Rail Corridor near Main Street 
December 20, 2023   

 
Project Overview? 
GO service is expanding to serve you better – with more 
frequent service, more stations, cleaner technology, and 
more connections. Across the entire network, our goal is to 
deliver over 10,000 train trips a week – so you won’t need a 
schedule because you know the next train will be coming 
soon. GO Expansion will transform the GO rail network 
from a commuter service into an all-day, rapid system. 
 
The Local Project 
As a part of the GO Expansion Utility Early Works project, 
crews will be removing existing aerial attachments from 
utility poles within the Stouffville rail corridor. The work is 
part of the larger GO Expansion Program, which includes 
$11 billion in early work projects currently underway to add 
more stations, tracks, and enhance the customer 

experience 
What to expect  
On December 20, 2023, Metrolinx contractors will remove an existing aerial attachment from poles within the 
Metrolinx right of way near Edward Street and Blake Street. The contractor will be on site Wednesday from 
9:00 a.m. to 11:15 a.m. Nearby residents may experience increased noise levels as the work is being 
completed.  
 
The south sidewalk on Main St. running parallel to the worksite will be closed for a short duration to complete the 
overhead work. Pedestrian barriers will be in place, as well as laborers to assist the pedestrian traffic. We 
apologize for the inconvenience and thank you for your patience as we complete the necessary work.  
 
Questions 
We have a dedicated community relations team in place to work with residents and businesses in York Region. If 
you have any questions or concerns about this work, please contact us anytime at YorkRegion@metrolinx.com. 

 
Vis    it the website: Metrolinx.com/York 

Write to us at: YorkRegion@metrolinx.com 
Call us at: 416-202-4453 
Find us on Twitter @Metrolinx 
Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com 

As with all construction, work may be adjusted, 
rescheduled or extended due to weather conditions or 
unforeseen circumstances. 
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